MINUTES UNIVERSITY SENATE MEETING December 4, 1959

PRESIDING OFFICER: President Howard W. Jones

PRESENT: Mr. Behen, Mr. Bien, Mrs. Bridgham, Miss Brownlee, Mr. Cernica, Mr. Cohen, Mr. Crites, Mrs. Dehnbostel, Mrs. Dykema, Mr. Ellis, Mr. C. Evans, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Foley, Mr. Fulkerson, Mr. Gillespie, Mr. Hahn, Mr. Harder, Mr. Ives, Mr. G. Jones, Mr. H. W. Jones, Mr. Klingshirn, Mr. Luginbill, Mrs. McCarty, Mr. Malak, Mr. Miner, Mrs. Miner, Mr. Mosure, Mr. O'Brien, Mr. Reilly, Mr. Riley, Mr. Scudder, Mr. Siman, Mr. J. E. Smith, Mrs. Smith, Miss Sterenberg, Mr. Tarantine, Mr. Worley, Mrs. Worley, Mrs. Yozwiak.

The presiding officer asked Dean McCarty to explain the details of the 1960-61 College Calendar, a copy of which was passed out to each member present. After a discussion, the final decision of when Summer School would start and end was left in the hands of the Calendar Committee.

President Jones announced that the Fire Inspector had been to visit him and had made the following recommendations: 1) that there be no smoking in any building, and 2) that a fire drill be held once a month. After quite a lengthy discussion on various methods and procedures of fire drills, Mr. Crites came up with the suggestion that perhaps 5 minutes before time for a chapel service a fire drill could be had without too much interruption. President Jones felt that this was an excellent idea and announced that instructors could expect such a drill in the near future.

Dean Smith announced that we would now be a testing center for the American College Tests, the first to be given on February 27. Inasmuch as most of the schools are now using the ACT (American College Tests) we too are adopting this test to replace the ACE we are now using. All scholarship applicants will take this test and all other freshmen will be asked to take it at a later date.

President Jones announced that there would be no Senate meeting in January inasmuch as it would fall on the Friday after classes resume from Christmas vacation. The next meeting will, therefore, be held on the first Friday of February.

The meeting was adjourned.

Bernice Brownlee, Secretary pro tem